

Bishop Cornish CEVA Primary School

Issue 34: 16<sup>th</sup> June 2023 Phone: 01752 845463

Headteacher: Mrs Tracey Fletcher

Safeguarding Team: Tracey Fletcher (Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead)

Vicky Oakes (Deputy Headteacher and Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead)

'In everything give thanks; for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for you.'

1 Thessalonians 5:18

This week's value: **Thankfulness** 

Dear parents and carers,

Last Thursday, Key Stage 2 visited the Royal Cornwall Show. The children told me that the best parts were the Army tent, the Royal Air Force 'because of the fake injuries that we had' (they may have been fake but looked a bit too realistic!), and of course seeing all the animals. Bishop Cornish did really well in the competition entries. In Key Stage 1 we were awarded second prize for our Collage of a Castle as well as a highly commended entry. Year 4 were awarded first prize for their Recycle Bottle Garden, Year 5 second prize for their Royal Sash and finally Year 6 first prize for their Green Tea Party. Well done to the children and their teachers for such creative work. A big thank you also for our parent helpers.

Our value this week has been thankfulness. The children reflected on how the way they behave in class or in the playground is important, even if they may not feel like it is; and how supporting and helping our friends is always a great thing to do and that we should always be thankful for our friends or for whoever helps us. If something goes wrong, it is important to remember that we can always restart and rebuild. We can be thankful that we have this opportunity.

On Thursday, we met some of the new parents at our Intake meeting. It was lovely to be able to welcome so many families to Bishop Cornish. We very much look forward to them becoming involved in life at school.

On Friday Key Stage 1 visited the beach and had a fabulous time. They were very lucky to have such great weather.

Finally, endling on a sad note, we have had a complaint from a resident about parking close to the school. His car has been hit for the second time in the last few weeks by a parent, this time with a blue car. Can I please ask that you are mindful when parking close to the school.

Have a wonderful weekend, Mrs Fletcher Dates for your diary

# Saturday 17th June

Messy Church – St. Stephen's Church 3-5pm

## Friday 23rd June

Writing Exhibition Parents welcome 2.30-3.00pm

## Wednesday 28th June

**Sports Day** 

No After School Club following Sports Day due to meeting for all staff, all children finish at 3.15pm

**Bag to School Collection** 

# Wednesday 5th and Thursday 6th July

KS2 Production – 5.30pm Saltash Community School

# Thursday 13th July

Tea and Talk – 2.45-3.15pm

#### Wednesday 19th July

Leavers' Service

#### Friday 21<sup>st</sup> July

Last day of term – no clubs, all children finish at 3.15pm

















#### Achievement Awards

Charlie in Reception Class deserves the achievement award this week for his amazing clay Gruffalo. He concentrated so much and decorated it so carefully. Well done Charlie.

This week's achiever award goes to Molly in Year 1 who has created some beautiful artwork linked in with our Pirates topic and has also been trying extra hard to make all the right choices with her learning. Well done Molly.

Rosie in Year 2 has been working really hard on everything we ask her to do. She is growing in confidence every day and is a pleasure to have in the classroom.

Anthony in Year 3 for his excellent teamwork in P.E this week. Anthony you are such a thoughtful and kind person, but you also have an enormous strength in you which means you have the qualities of a great leader.

Torii in Year 4 has been a star in her learning this week. She has been working hard and trying her best (especially with those times tables). Well done.

Matthew in Year 5 has worked hard in English this week to plan and write an independent adventure story. Fantastic work Matthew.

The Head's Award this week goes to Lucia in Year 6. She is such a sensible and hard-working young lady who is always on task and she is a supportive and caring friend too. She has made lots of progress this year. Well done Lucia

#### Value Awards

Barney in Reception Class is this week's value winner for thankfulness. He is always so thankful for everything and has such a positive mind. We are thankful for you Barney!

This week's value award for thankfulness goes to Joeanns in Year 1 who always uses her manners with friends and adults to show how much she appreciates things. She is polite, thankful and a joy to teach. Well done Joeanns.

Fran in Year 2 was so thankful to the children who ran the sports for us on Tuesday. She was so polite and smiled all morning.

Katie in Year 3 is a naturally thankful person and this in turn means she is a very pleasant young girl to be around.

Kacey in Year 4 is a young lady who is always thankful for any help offered to her. She shows thankfulness to our world and is always interested in making this a better place. Thank you.

Alex in Year 5 is a thoughtful and caring member of our class who has been recommended by his friends in class to receive this award. Alex's friends say they have nominated him because of the kind things he does for them and they are thankful that he is their friend.

The Value Award for thankfulness goes to Grace in Year 6. She is always lovely to teach and always thankful for all that we do in class. She is such a good friend and Mrs Williams is so thankful that she is in her class.

# Sports Report

#### Girls A Team for next Year Vs St Germans Boys B Team

Continuing our build up for next season, our young Girls team, made up of Year 4's, played brilliantly against St Germans to narrowly lose 3-1, playing some really good football. Well done Girls!

#### Boys A Team for next year Vs St Germans Boys A Team

Same for our Boys A team for next year, consisting of Year 4 and 5 children, who played really well against a super-strong St Germans A team, again losing 3-1, but playing really well. Man-of-the-Match was Matthew E.

# This week in school we have...

As well as rehearsing for the KS2 production, Year 6 have been learning how their body is changing as part of PSHE. They have been so mature and sensible and asked lots of interesting questions. They know the scientific vocabulary for the male and female reproduction parts and can discuss how their hormones can affect their mood and bodies. They are also learning lots in Spanish, this week how to book holidays and accommodation. I am so proud of you Year 6!

This week Year 2 have enjoyed contouring their non fiction writing about big cats. They have explored block graphs in maps and had the most fantastic morning of PE at the secondary school. They have been busy finding out about Nelson Mandela and his life. They have also been thinking carefully about some of the stories in Islam.

This week Year 4 have been writing interesting recounts about last week's trip to the Royal Cornwall Show - we enjoyed working outside under the shade of the trees to plan these. We have also been enjoying finding out about the Romans invading Britain - we can't wait to find out more.

This week Year 1 have enjoyed learning about rock pools and then exploring them on our infant trip to the beach.

They have also been learning about Google Earth and located the destination of our trip on it using their ICT and geography skills.

This week Year 3 have been honing their singing skills both in rehearsals and within their music lessons. They have also been continuing their learning of telling the time to the minute and writing The Story of Black Rock, along with learning about food groups and nutrition in Science.

This week Reception class have been busy making their own Gruffalos out of clay. This was modelled to them and then they independently created their own and decorated it however they liked. They have also been writing about the Gruffalo using their amazing phonic skills.

In English, Year 5 have planned and written adventure stories based on Anthony Brown's story Gorilla. In Maths, our learning this week has focused on interpreting tables. During PSHE, we are exploring the topic Changing Me. This week the learning has been about puberty in girls. In Art, the children created abstract art using paint based on the artist Sir Frank Bowling. During RE, we are continuing to learn 'What Sikhs believe' and this week explored their place of worship - the Gurdwara. In Music, we are continuing to learn the ukelele and have been practising singing and performing for the school play.

# Photo Gallery















